From: Richard Vibert To: Cc: Subject: RE: Parish of St Saviour Approved Projects 06 March 2023 11:23:13 Date: eMail. Agree as per Kind Regards Richard From: Sent: 03 March 2023 10:37 To: @gov.je> Cc: @gov.je>; Richard Vibert <R.Vibert2@gov.je>; ; Simon Crowcroft <S.Crowcroft@gov.je>; @gov.je>; Tim du Feu <T.duFeu3@gov.je>; @gov.je> Subject: Re: Parish of St Saviour Approved Projects **CAUTION:** This email originated from outside of the organisation. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognise the sender and know the content is safe. Hi Thanks very much for this. I am happy to agree and concur. Kind regards Sent from my iPhone On 3 Mar 2023, at 10:06, @gov.je> wrote:

Agree to Rue a la Dame but would need detail of what works would be done at Val Aume so as it doesn't look like a poor attempt at renovating.

Dear All,

I am afraid that most of the Connetables around the Island have similar issues, with very little slack in budgets to enact big projects like this.

Both of Grouville's paths need to be fully completed by any funds available from the Department or otherwise would fall into disrepair without the funds to resurface them.

Standard maintenance can be achieved but no improvements.

Kindest Regards

## Connetable de Grouville

<Outlook-05ft4tyj.png>

From:

Sent: 02 March 2023 16:32

To:

@gov.ie>

**Cc:** Richard Vibert < R.Vibert2@gov.je>;

@gov.je>; Simon Crowcroft <<u>S.Crowcroft@gov.je</u>>;

; Tim du Feu <<u>T.duFeu3@gov.je</u>>;

@gov.ie>

Subject: Re: Parish of St Saviour Approved Projects

**CAUTION:** This email originated from outside of the organisation. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognise the sender and know the content is safe.

I agree to their proposal. Many thanks , good news. Regards,

On 2 Mar 2023, at 15:04,

@gov.ie> wrote:

Dear all

At our meeting on 21<sup>st</sup> February, the Steering Group agreed to award partial funding to the Parish of St Saviour's 2 projects as follows.

- 1. Rejuvenation of Rue a la Dame Footpath £67,858.93
- 2. Rejuvenation of Les Varines Val Aume Footpath

## £107,844.81

## Total grant contribution £175,703.75

As the agreed funding was to cover 50% of the total sum requested, it was only to be made available on the proviso that the Parish of St Saviour agree to cover the balance required to fully complete both projects.

I have today spoken with the Parish of St Saviour about the offer, and they have said that they would not be able to easily find the monies to cover the balance so have requested that the Steering Group could reconsider their offer to cover their projects as follows:

- 1. 100% funding for the rejuvenation Rue a la Dame footpath £135,717.86
- 2. Partial funding for the Rejuvenation of Les Varines Val Aume Footpath £39,985.89

Total grant contribution

## £175,703.75

In short, the total amount awarded doesn't change, just the ratios.

The Minister for the Environment is keen for us to celebrate the successful approved countryside paths projects so I would like to come up with an agreed way forward as soon as possible.

I am happy to arrange a short meeting over MS Teams if you feel it would be useful?

Otherwise please let me know whether you are in agreement with the new proposal by COP on **Tuesday 7 March** 

**Best wishes** 

Senior Environment Officer – Access

Direct +44(0)1534

<u>www.gov.je/wildaboutjersey</u> <u>www.gov.je/yourpaths</u> - Countryside Access

Government of Jersey

Infrastructure, Housing and Environment | Natural Environment Howard Davis Farm | La Route de la Trinite | Trinity | Jersey | JE3 5JP From: To:

; <u>Richard Vibert;</u> <u>Sımon Crowcroft; Tim du Feu</u>

Cc:

RE: Parish of St Saviour Approved Projects 02 March 2023 16:09:15 Subject:

Date:

image001.png Attachments:

Many thanks

Agreed.

KR

From: To:

Subject: Re: Parish of St Saviour Approved Projects

Date: 03 March 2023 21:53:14

Attachments: image001.png

**CAUTION:** This email originated from outside of the organisation. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognise the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear

I agree the St Saviour proposal

Kind regards

From: Simon Crowcroft

Richard Vibert; Tim du Feu To:

Cc:

Re: Parish of St Saviour Approved Projects 02 March 2023 15:58:23 Subject:

Date:

image001.png Attachments:

Thanks , agreed.

rgds Simon From: To:

Subject: RE: Parish of St Saviour Approved Projects

Date: 08 March 2023 15:59:52

Attachments: image002.png

image003.png

Dear

That's fine by me.

Can I pass on my apologies about the meeting on April 11<sup>th</sup>. I will be at that time and unavailable for meetings

Regards

From: @gov.je>

Sent: 08 March 2023 08:52

To: Richard Vibert < R. Vibert 2@gov.je>;

Simon

Crowcroft <S.Crowcroft@gov.je>;

Tim du Feu

<T.duFeu3@gov.je>

@gov.je> Cc:

Subject: RE: Parish of St Saviour Approved Projects

Importance: High

Good morning all

Thank you for your emails regarding the Parish of St Saviour's 2 applications.

There has been unanimous approval to fully support the Rue a la Dame project at a total cost of £135,717.86.

However, a couple of you queried the Val Aume project and asked for more detail which I attach. The project application has been fully costed with two quotes and is very comprehensive.

In essence, they have met with and commissioned engineers, ecologists, land surveyors and h&s specialists, and together they have identified the following

- 1. The need to deal fully with the drainage and in places bank erosion, fencing levels etc. meaning significant engineering input, for example, the path needs bank retention around the Longueville, stream boundary.
- The existing fence along the northern boundary needs replacing if this cannot be replaced then consultants will need to put a basic spec and drawing together for costing by a contractor,
- There are consultant elements of the design work to be undertaken in order to put the specification together for pre-funding the application.

4. Current health and safety needs work and improvement.

Work needs to be carried out to make the path safe for long-term use. Once these works have been carried out, any future maintenance and general repair will be undertaken by the Parish works team.

I have spoken to the Parish of St Saviour and they have asked for the funding to be allocated in this way as they recognise that Val Aume is an existing path which needs extensive repair so think they are likely to get more support from Parishioners to do the work. They also recognise the potential for the Rue a la Dame path to meet the wider strategic aims of connecting the north of St Helier to the north coast.

I hope that this clarifies matters but let me know if you need further detail from me, or would like a brief discussion.

Otherwise, can you let me know whether you are in agreement with the following proposal for funding supprt by COP on Thursday 9 March and I will get back to the Parish of St Saviour

100% funding for the rejuvenation Rue a la Dame footpath £135,717.86

Partial funding for the Rejuvenation of Les Varines – Val Aume Footpath £39,985.89

Total grant contribution £175,703.75

Best wishes

